## November 13, 2018 Minutes of LBA Annual Meeting

The annual meeting and membership game of the Louisville Bridge Association were held on November 13, 2018. President John Van Cleve opened the floor at 6:50 p.m. and thanked everyone for coming.

The election results for board of directors were announced. Candidates running for board of directors were Pat Barber, Mike Berman, Carolyn Carpenter, June Woo Clausen, Jean Donoho, Bruce Ebanks, Judy Geralds, Monty Grubbs, and Kit Overpeck. Four directors were elected to two-year terms: Pat Barber, Jean Donoho, Bruce Ebanks, and Judy Geralds. Terri Chandler ran unopposed for a two-year term as downstate rep.

John thanked the officers, board of directors, game directors, and everyone at the club for all the help and support over the last year. John reported that the club's finances are doing well, with \$16,000 in profit for the calendar year (including \$10,000 from the 2017 regional tournament). Blinds will be installed in the front windows to take care of glare.

The recent Louisville-Lexington regional tournament was discussed. Attendance was down slightly, a trend seen nationwide. The revised morning/afternoon schedule was well-received, but night games were sparse.

Matt Just is organizing the charity game, to be held on Tuesday night, 11/20/18.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00, and the membership game commenced.

Respectfully submitted, Dotty Losey LBA Secretary